Union Township BOS Minutes

September 12, 2018
Page 5 of 5

September 12, 2018
Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Wednesday, September 12, 2018.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.

 Dennis Firestone called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman
Gary Longenecker, Secretary 

Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer (absent)
Brent McFeaters, Township Manager

Bryan Michael, Road Foreman




Paul Bametzreider, Solicitor    



Steve Sherk, Township Engineer



Twenty-three (23) Citizens  
EXECUTIVE SESSION


Chairman Firestone announced that an Executive Session was held prior to the meetings to discuss a litigation.  
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Herb Eckert said there should be a cross road sign on Route 443 before Chapel Drive which is on the left side of the road if you are traveling North and State Park Road which is on the right.  Mr. Eckert said he feels it’s a safety issue because it’s a blind intersection, and traffic is always detoured onto Route 443 from Lickdale to Pine Grove when I-81 is shut down.  Atty. Bametzreider commented that the Township will have to get approval from PennDot in order to put a sign on Route 443 because it is a State Road.  Brent McFeaters, Township Manager said he will call Lebanon PennDot regarding a sign for the intersection on Route 443.  


Lauren Yenik and Lauren Ganster commented that they recently purchased Herr’s Feed Mill and they have a big water issue.  Ms. Yenkik said have videos and pictures showing the water coming out of Kings Plantation that runs into a small stream that can’t hold all the water and noted that the water is draining from 93 acres of land that comes down to the back of their property.  She noted that something is failing, because the stream that comes down the little ally is supposed to hold 80% of the water from King’s plantation and but it doesn’t.  

   Mr. Yakum who owns a property at 420 Jonestown Road, but resides at 36 Colonial Drive said the feed mill flooded in years past.  He said that in 1993 he worked to try to find out who put in the storm system in that area and the County said it’s the Township’s responsibility, but he was told by the Attorney at that time that it would become a legal matter.  


He noted that all water drains into a little creek in the back.  When Kreiser came in in 2000, he installed a big pipe on Shepherd Street.  He said the Township only allow him only 15% of the water would enter his property.  


Mr. Yakum asked why there isn’t a storm drain system on Jonestown Road directing the water to Swatara Creek.  He said it was previously decided that this was a private issue.  He said that he wanted Kreiser to collect 100% of the water from King’s Plantation.  Laura added there is adequate evidence that this has been an ongoing problem.  


After a lengthy discussion, the Board authorized Steve Sherk to look into the problem and report back to the Board.  

FT. INDIANTOWN GAP – DAVID WEISNICHT


Mr. Weisnicht reported to the Board that as of September 4th, they had 144,703 troops on the Gap which makes this their busiest year ever by more than 10,000 troops from last year.  

During the week of September 17 to September 23, there will be 2,500 troops training at the Gap, and during the last week of their fiscal year which ends on September 30th, there will be 1,862 troops.  He noted that the Defense Budget has passed which is unlike previous years.  He continued by stating that the Domestic Response Forces are on loan to other states and are doing a lot of hurricane preparations.  
They are done with mortar fire this month the engineers will blow up things up on September 19th.  


Mr. Weisnicht noted that the Post Engineer is evaluating the Quartermaster Road Project, and Kerry McCrary said the Township should talk to someone about replacing the culvert if Quartermaster Road is going to be used as a major road through the Gap.  

 Mr. Weisnich said they had a meeting last week with PennDot and the time frame for the gate construction on Fisher Avenue is looking to start in March 2019 and he will intermediate the matter on Quartermaster Road between the Gap and the Township.  
AUGUST MEETING MINUTES


Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the August meeting minutes.  All approved.

FINANCIAL REPORT


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve the financial report.  All approved.  

STATE POLICE – There was no monthly report available

NORTHERN LEBANON FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES (NFLES)

The report for the NFLES was made available with the handouts provided at the meeting

PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT


Dennis Firestone commented that there was no Planning Commission meeting because three of the Planning Commission members could not attend the meeting and there was no Quorum as required to hold the meeting.  Mr. Shuey who is the developer for the Shuey Poultry Operations Land Development Plan commented that he was only notified a few hours before the scheduled meeting, that it was cancelled.  Chairman Firestone apologized and said they are looking for alternate members for the Planning Commission, so it doesn’t happen again.  Kerry McCrary commented that he would be willing to be an alternate.  
ZONING OFFICER REPORT 

 Liz Krause reported that that ten (10) permits were issued totaling $952.00 and $600.00 was received in reimbursement of fees.  She also reported that $600.00 was received in Zoning Hearing Board Fees.

 Krause also reported that the Zoning Hearing Board met on Monday August 27, 2018 at 7:00 p.m.  to hear case 18-03 regarding a Petition of Appeal that was filed by Dmytro Garazha who is asking for a use variance to sell cars on his property and repair cars in a building that was previously used as a commercial garage on his property located at 189 Fisher Avenue which is now zoned Agricultural.  Since Mr. Garazha did not show up for the Hearing, the case was not heard.  
 
The Zoning Hearing Board will meet on Monday, September 24, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. to hear Case 18-04 regarding a Petition of Appeal that was filed by Joseph Motter, II who is asking for setback variances to replace a home at 291 Moonshine Road.   

 Enforcement Issues:

Krause noted that she was notified by a neighbor that there was a lot of grass overgrowth at the property located at 16 Colonial Drive which is currently owned by a company out of Florida.  Krause said that after making several phone calls she was able to contact the maintenance foreman of the company who said he will have the grass mowed on the property by tomorrow.  

Krause reported that three complaints were filed against the property located at 12 Katie Lane stating that the recently vacated home was infested with rats and was causing a problem with rats in the neighborhood. After receiving her letter, she was contacted by the property owner who said there is no rat problem at this location; but said he will meet with Krause on the property this week so it  can be determined if the allegations are true and the procedures necessary to bring the property into compliance with the Vector Control Ordinance.  


After speaking visiting the property of 261 Awol Road and speaking with the owner, Krause said she sent a certified letter to follow up on our conversation regarding several unlicensed/uninspected vehicles on the property that need to be removed in order to bring the property into compliance and will continue to monitor the situation and provide an update at next month’s meeting.  


Lastly, Krause said that as previously reported, the owner of 47 White Tail Lane started cleaning up the property, but for the last month, there has been no progress made, and there are still stacks of scrap metal and several vehicles that appear to be uninspected and/or unlicensed on the premises.   She noted that she has not had any response from the property owner regarding the letter that was sent about the issues with his property.  A discussion was held about the property and the Board authorized Krause and Bryan Michael, Road Crew Foreman to try to talk to the property owner before the matter is turned over to the Township Solicitor to start enforcement action.  
ROAD FOREMAN REPORT – BRYAN MICHAEL


Bryan Michael said he had nothing new to report.  Kerry McCrary commented that the pipeline wants the Township to grade Calvary Road prior to when the pipeline does their work.  A discussion was held about the roadwork and Bryan Michael said they will start the grading on Monday of next week because the pipeline is planning on doing the road restoration at the end of the month.
ENGINEER’S REPORT – STEVE SHERK – 

Steve Sherk said that previously the Board asked about looking at updating the Comprehensive Plan and said that Jeff Steckbeck the President of Steckbeck Engineering has a lot of experience with Comp Plans and he asked him to provide the Board with information regarding the procedure that would be required for the update.  

Mr. Steckbeck said that the Municipal Planning Code says that it is not mandatory for a municipality to have a Comprehensive Plan, but it’s stated that a Municipality “should” have one and it should be reviewed every ten years.

 Mr. Steckbeck presented the Board with “Planning Series #3, The Comprehensive Plan in Pennsylvania” along with his recommendation of the sessions that should be held to review the Plan.  He noted that the Municipal Planning Code (MPC) delegates the Planning Commission to review the Comp Plan, or the Board can appoint a special committee. He said that if it’s decided that the Comp Plan needs to be updated, the Township will need a professional to assist in the process.  He noted that if the Township would send out an RFP to planning consultants it could cost as much as $15,000 to $20,000 and said that Steve Sherk, Township Engineer and himself could do each session for an estimated $1,000.00 or less and could do the updated Comp Plan for approximately $10,000.00.  

After Mr. Steckbeck’s presentation, Steve Sherk gave his monthly Engineer’s Report as follows:
1. Street Occupancy / Driveway Permits:  No permits were issued since the last Supervisors’ meeting.

2. Flood Damage.  Emergency permits were obtained from DEP to repair damage caused by flooding to the culverts on Green Point School Road and Ridge Road.  As I previously reported, the Township is required to follow-up with GP-11 permit registrations for each culvert repair.  We completed as-built surveys of the repairs and the GP-11 permit applications are ready to submit pending the Township’s signatures.

3. Atlantic-Sunrise Pipeline.  See my report dated August 23, 2018 regarding the haul route and road crossing inspections and the scope of work and schedule for the associated repairs.

Cavalry Road is scheduled for oil & chip surfacing later this month (weather permitting) after the Township fine grades the road to restore a 2-3% crown, removes loose stone, fills potholes and rolls the road.  Williams will reimburse the Township for the associated labor costs.

Williams is also going to fix the damage at the intersection of Green Point School Road and Moonshine Road (S.R. 0443) by applying a new chip seal from the intersection back approximately 75 feet. 

4. Bordnersville Road Damage.  On August 9th, I conducted a road inspection with Advantage Engineers, HRG and Muschlitz Excavating to evaluate road damage caused by warehouse construction traffic.  Advantage Engineers prepared a report recommending specific repairs to the road which are necessary prior to the required road widening and overlay.  According to Justin Mazza from Muschlitz Excavating, the road repairs and widening are scheduled to start the week of 9/17 (weather permitting).  Blue Rock is supposed to set up a site meeting with me for next week to recap the scope of work before Muschlitz starts on the repairs.

5. Holiday Inn Express (81 Room Hotel) Lickdale.  Financial security shall be posted before the plan is signed and recorded.  Excavation work, which is allowed under the approved NPDES permit, has commenced.  However, no construction associated with the hotel structure, including foundation work, is permitted until the Subdivision and Land Development Plan is signed and recorded.  

6. Green Point School Road Bridge.  The GP-11 permit application was submitted to DEP last month.  We are finalizing bid documents for the bridge procurement and related technical services contract.  We have also prepared legal descriptions and exhibits for the temporary grading easements required from adjoining landowners.  Updated drawings are available for your review.  Kerry McCrary asked when they will start building the bridge and Mr. Sherk said it could be as early as next spring or summer, but permits must be obtained first.  
7. Old Forge Rd./Fisher Ave./I-81 NB Ramp Intersection.  Among other traffic-related topics, this intersection was discussed with PennDOT and Lebanon County MPO officials at a meeting last week.  Long range options, including a comprehensive intersection improvement project utilizing traffic signals with camera or radar detection technology was discussed along with potential funding sources.  In the interim, HRG is supposed to arrange for a meeting with PennDOT’s Traffic Signal Unit at District 8-0 to discuss the intersection and see if they will allow the offsetting alignment created by the lane restriping recommended in the Traffic Impact Studies for the Logistics Park Phase 2 and 70 Bordnersville Road projects.  If PennDOT will not approve the restriping as recommended in the Traffic Impact Studies, HRG will prepare a preliminary cost estimate to complete the additional road widening necessary to improve the intersection and the Township will need to decide how it wants to proceed based on the anticipated costs.
8. Drainage Problem at 37 Plymouth Drive.  We are waiting for your approval to proceed with the recommendations noted in our letter dated August 6, 2018.  Brent said the repairs they made helped a little bit, but they are still having issues. A discussion was held about the road crew putting in the three culverts and Dennis Firestone said they will talk about budgeting the repair for next year.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT – PAUL BAMETZREIDER 

Atty. Bametzreider stated that the Building Coded Appeals Board granted the variance to Westco for the 70 Bordnersville Road Warehouse and the Decision was sent out to them.  

He also reported that Andrew Dzwonchyk filed an appeal to the County Court of Common Pleas regarding his District Justice Judgement.  Atty. Bametzreider said he took care of filing a complaint, but Mr. Dzwonchyk has another tend days to respond.  He noted that the pod was moved to bring it into compliance with the Zoning Ordinance, but he doesn’t want to pay the fees that Atty. Bametzreider that Mr. Dzwonchyk did move the pod to bring it into compliance with the Zoning Ordinance, but he doesn’t want to pay the fees.  

He also noted that the letter was sent to Woodmont regarding some of the zoning issues that they raised, and a letter went out to their attorney Ron Lucas a week or so ago. 
  NEW BUSINESS
MOTION TO APPROVE PURCHASE OF A 2019 F-350, FORD SUPER CREW XL, 4 WD PICK UP TOTAL PURCHASE PRICE OF THE TRUCK IS $32,200.00 (WITH REBATES AND TRADE IN)


Dennis Firestone explained that they are considering purchasing a new truck and noted that the 2011 truck has 114,000 miles on it and also needs the air conditioning system replaced and new tires, and Bryan Michael commented that the throttle on the truck doesn’t work the way it should.  A discussion was held regarding the pros and cons of keeping the old truck or using it as a trade on the new King Cab truck which would be able to take four or five people instead of just two.  Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to approve the purchase of the new truck.  All approved.
MOTION TO DONATE MONEY TO THE HOLIDAY LIGHTS IN THE PARK (LAST YEAR’S DONATION WAS $500.00)


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCary to make a donation of $500.00 for the Holiday Lights in Coleman’s Park.  All approved.  

MOTION TO APPROVE THE CARLTON B. GEESAMAN COST ESTIMATE TO REPLASE AN EXISTING INLET AT THE INTERSECTION OF PLYMOUTH DRIVE AND COLONY DRIVE.  THE COST FOR THE EXISTING INLET REMOVAL AND INLET REPLACES IF $7,850. 00.


Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve the Carlton Geesaman cost estimate to remove and replace the inlet at the intersection of Plymouth Drive at the cost of $7,850.00. All approved.

RECEIVED A PROPOSAL FROM SWATARA TOWNSHIP TO BE CONSIDERED FOR RECREATIONAL FUNDS UNDER THE INTERMUNICIPAL AGREEMENT


Brent McFeaters, Township Manager explained that Swatara Township has requested Recreation Fund money for their soccer field which will cost $100,000.   Kerry McCrary asked how the Township will be guaranteed the money will be used as requested.  Atty. Bametzreider said they should required to give us a detail of how the money will be spent and sign a brief agreement guaranteeing  where they will use the money.  A discussion was held regarding how much they were requesting, but no action was taken, and the Board asked Brent McFeaters, Township Manager to ask Swatara Township to provide the amount that they are requesting.  

MOTION TO APPOINT AN ALTERNATE TO THE PLANNING COMMISSION

Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to appoint Herb Eckert as an alternate to the Planning Commission.  All approved. 
MOTION TO DONATE MONEY TO THE FARMLAND PERSERVATION ANNUAL APPEAL (LAST YEAR’S DONATION WAS $100.00)

Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to donate $100.00 to the Farmland Preservation Annual Appeal.  All approved.  
OLD BUSINESS
ERIC STICKLER – PROVIDING AN UPDATE ABOUT THE 196 BORDNERSVILLE ROAD PROJECT


Eric Stickler informed the Board that he has parted with his Attorney and will now be handling everything himself regarding the Petition to Rezone 196 Bordnersville Road to Industrial Zoning.  Mr. Sticker stated that he has final signatures and addresses of all the other property owners on Bordnersville Road and Fisher Avenue who would like to be part of his Petition to also have their properties rezoned to Industrial.  Atty. Bametzreider stated that those property owners could be added to Mr. Stickler’s Petition and noted that another Public Hearing would have to be held.  
BILLS PAYABLE


Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to pay the bills in the amount of $119,992.66 from the General, Recycling, Liquid Fuels, Street Light and Payroll Funds.  All approved. 
BUDGET WORKSHOPS 


Dennis Firestone announced that the Budget Workshops will be held on October 16th and October 18th at 5:00 p.m. and the public is invited to attend those workshops.  
OTHER COMMENTS


Helen Light asked about the $5,000.00 bill that was paid to C. M. High, and Brent McFeaters noted that the bills are higher than normal this month due some of the repairs that were made due to the recent storms and the fact that there were three pay weeks since last month’s meeting.  

DATE OF NEXT PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING


Wednesday, October 3, 2018 - 7:00 PM  

DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING

Wednesday, October 10, 2018  -  6:30 PM

DATE OF NEXT BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETINGS

Wednesday, October 10, 2018  -  7:00 PM

ADJOURNMENT

With no further business or comments, the meeting was adjourned at 8:37 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Elizabeth Krause
Recording Secretary

